
From the Leaders 
Welcome back to Term 2!  

There is plenty to look forward to this term with 

swimming, camps, inter-school netball and 

soccer competitions, the district mountain bike 

championships and cross country and much, 

much more on the horizon. Autumn is a special 

time of year in the Hills and the kids are loving 

playing with the fallen leaves. On day one back 

at school there was a wonderful game of 

building a leaf mountain which was started by 

the Receptions and Year 1s; soon most of the 

school joined in! Piles of leaves were jumped in, 

leaves were thrown and laughter filled the air! 

We loved seeing all ages playing together and 

kids treating each other with care and respect as 

the ‘leaf war’ erupted. These moments are the type that last long in the memory and it was a privilege to witness. I 

can imagine the Leaf War of 2024 getting a mention in Graduation speeches in the future and being talked about 

when these kids send their own kids to school one day!  

We are making the most of the good weather and conditions by having the oval open and used at recess time. This 

gives more space to play and allows another three or four soccer and footy games to be played by our sports mad 

kids! Some kids asked Mr Jude about why the oval was closed at recess time and he discussed the matter at staff 

meeting and the change was made. We value real student voice which leads to real changes. An example are the 

new, impressive Bridgewater Soccer Club jumpers which have made an appearance this week; they are accepted as 

uniform thanks to a Student Parliament Law which was passed a few years ago to allow Bridgewater Sports Club 

jumpers to be allowed as uniform. I told you the kids were sports mad!  

Students and staff have been dropping almost as fast as the autumn leaves lately! We have had a significant number 

of absences and unfortunately we have seen COVID rear its ugly head again. Please help our community stay healthy 

and keep kids at home if they have any symptoms and consider a day off if they are a close contact, as often kids are 

testing positive a day or so later and have been at school. Stay healthy everyone.  

We are pleased to welcome a number of new families to Bridgey this term. They have settled in well and already feel 

like part of the big Bridgey family. It is always heart-warming to see the way kids welcome and support new students 

in their class. It says a lot about the school culture that kids will rally around new students without needing to be 

asked and do it with their kindness, care and patience. One of our new students was doing short days to transition 

into their new school and there was a nice moment when, around midday, he was asked if he’d like to stay the whole 

day. He decided he would and his whole class cheered! You can’t get a much clearer sign that you belong here!!  
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Farewell and Thank You Josie 

We said farewell to our wonderful Kitchen and Garden specialist Josie 

last week. Josie is one of those people who everyone finds a delight to 

work with and the kids just adored their time in the garden and kitchen 

with her. Josie accepted a full-time offer elsewhere, which was too good 

to turn down. We wish her well in her new full time position, at the 

school where her own children go. The beauty of the garden is that we 

will still reap the rewards of her work for a long time to come.  

We are delighted to be welcoming back Ina to take over the Kitchen side 

of the job and are looking at appointing a similarly excellent garden 

specialist soon. 

 

 

Families online survey of OSHC service 

 

Dear OSHC Families, 

We invite you to provide brief feedback on the operations of the OSHC 
service via this family survey link. It should take no longer than a few 
minutes.  

The feedback will be collated by the Department for Education and a 
summary provided to the school principal and governing council. 

We thank you for your input which will provide opportunity for the 
OSHC provider to implement quality improvements in the service. 

The survey due date is 24 May 2024. 

Families can scan the QR code to complete the survey. 

 

DIARY DATES 

Term 2 - 2024 

WEEK 3 

Mon 13/5 

STUDENT FREE DAY 

OSHC Available - bookings 
essential 

Tue to Fri R-4 Swimming Lessons 

WEEK 4 

Tue-Fri Scholastic Book Fair in Hall 

Tue 21/5 
District Cross Country -  

Selected Students 

WEEK 5 

Mon 27/5 - 

Wed 29/5 
Year 5/6 Camp - ADARE 

WEEK 6 

WEEK 7 

Mon 10/6 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wed 12/6 Pie Drive orders returned 

WEEK 8 

Thur 20/6 -  

Fri 21/6 
Year 3/4 Camp - NUNYARA 

WEEK 9 

Mon 24/6 Principal’s Tour 

Tue 25/6 
Mid-Year Rec Transition 

9:00am - 12Noon 

Thur 27/6 R-6 Incursion - Sticks n Stones 

Fri 28/6 Pie Drive Pick Up 

WEEK 10 

Tue 2/7 
Mid-Year Rec Transition 

9:00am to 3:30pm 

Fri 5/7 
Daggy Day and  

Early Dismissal 2:15pm 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsurvey.education.sa.gov.au%2Fn%2F3eRSpJ1&data=05%7C02%7CMandy.Richardson%40sa.gov.au%7C0b1dd329b7574880ce8d08dc2ddf2c4e%7Cbda528f7fca9432fbc98bd7e90d40906%7C1%7C0%7C638435683749113348%7CUnknown


Mountain Bike Success! Dear Parent/Guardian 
Re: Wellbeing and Engagement Collection survey 

Our students have been invited to take part in the Wellbeing and Engagement Collection survey. 
The survey will be open in weeks 2 to 5 of term 2 (Monday 6 May to Friday 31 May 2024). 

Purpose of the survey 

Young people’s wellbeing is an important part of how they learn at school. The survey seeks 
students’ views about their wellbeing and their engagement with school. Students in years 4 to 
12 across the state will be invited to participate and the information collected will help the edu-
cation system and broader community to support young people’s health and wellbeing. 

What is the survey about? 

The survey asks students about their social and emotional wellbeing, school relationships, en-
gagement and learning in school, physical health and wellbeing and after school activities.  

How will students complete the survey?  

Teachers will arrange for students to do the survey during class time. They will be asked if they 
would like to participate and are free to withdraw at any time. If you do not want your child to 
participate, please contact the school as soon as possible after receiving this letter.  

Will students’ information be kept confidential?  

Students’ personal information and identity will remain anonymous. Survey responses are confiden-
tial and no one (including school staff) can use the results to identify individual students. Partici-
pating schools with fewer than 5 students undertaking the survey will not receive a report of results, 
to protect the confidentiality of students. 

What will happen if a student is distressed during or after the survey? 

The survey includes some questions on topics such as student happiness and bullying.  

Teachers will inform students that: 

 if they find the survey uncomfortable or distressing, they should leave the survey immedi-

ately. It is not compulsory to take part in the survey as a whole. Students can skip individual 
survey questions if they wish. Students who would like to speak to an adult about any concerns 
they may have will be supported to do so. 

Where can I get more information? 

More information on the Wellbeing and Engagement Collection can be found at 
www.education.sa.gov.au (search: wec) or can be collected from the school.  For questions or 
concerns, or to view the questions, please email Education.WECSA@sa.gov.au 

 

2024 Pie Drive Fundraiser 
It’s back! Here’s your chance to stock the freezer with quick and 

delicious meals for winter and support the school at the same 

time. McCue’s bakery will be supplying the tasty treats. Why not 

ask your extended family, neighbours, friends or work colleagues 

and coordinate a big order?! All profits benefit the 190 students at 

Bridgewater Primary School. 

Here’s the plan… 

-Record your order on the form sent home today 

-Return it to the school by Wednesday 12th June with your Grand 

Total payment (Cash or QKR – instructions at the bottom of the or-

der form) 

-Bring insulated bags and collect your order from the school on 

Friday 28th June at approximately 11:00am – (to be confirmed). We 

will contact you when orders are ready. Please have someone 

available to collect on this day and time, as we can’t refrigerate 

all the orders. 

Enjoy! 

http://www.education.sa.gov.au
mailto:Education.WECSA@sa.gov.au


Thank you Bridgewater 
Raiders Football Club for 
the generous donation of 
a giant bag of footballs!  

Why not return the 
support on Mother’s Day 

& at their Disco!  


